

## QUEENSLAND PROFESSIONAL OFFICERS' ASSOCIATION

Credit Union House, 349 Queen St, Brisbane 4000. Ph: 221 0316 G.P.O. Box 116, Brisbane 4001

Telex: AA40472 BR519

NOW LOCATED AT: 32 Peel St., South Brisbane. 4101 Telephone: 844 7811 Facsimile: 846 3359

Fax: 221 9379 Answer Back PUBLX 6th November, 1989.

KL:TG

Hon. B. Nelson, M.L.A., Minister for Family Services, Family Services Building,

George Street, 1 BRISBANE, Q. 4000.

Dear Mrs. Nelson,

The Association is in receipt of a letter sent to the Queensland State Service Union answering the various concerns put to you at Parliament House on the 18th October, 1989, by a delegation of unions representing the workforce at John Oxley Youth Centre.

Whilst appreciating your prompt response to our concerns, most of your answers have timeframes on them, which this union understands, but our concern for the safety of our members remains and it is within your immediate capacity to assist in that regard.

To that end, in response to your answer "9" which states in part -"The question of introducing an upper limit on the number of clients is being closely examined", our Association urges that you, in your capacity as Minister, set an immediate limit of 24 occupants for the Centre.

That one move would ease the pressure considerably on the Centre and indicate to the Association that our concerns are being taken seriously insofar as your area of control is concerned.

Yours faithfully,

QCPCI

3.12.2012

Exhibit number: 8/

DON MARTINDALE

General Secretary

3 htea Sh 14/4/89 8 2 moi (Y.S.)

1 3 NOV 1989

DEPUTY DIRECTOR GENERAL (COMMUNITY AND POUTH SUPPORT)

> AFFILIATIONS INCLUDE: **AUSTRALIAN COUNCIL OF TRADE UNIONS &** QUEENSLAND TRADES AND LABOR COUNCIL